Minutes from ARMM Regional Committee

Tuesday July 20, 2010
Sandhills Community College, Moore County
In Attendance:

Chair: Tim Emmert, Moore County Planning Department

Secretary: Tammy Sinnott, Community Success Initiative

Members:

Nina Walker, Sandhills Community Action Program, Wanda Feldt & Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center LME, Caroline Eddy, Sandhills Moore Coalition, Jennifer King, Moore County DSS, Janeen Lee, Friend to Friend, Susan Bellew, Family Promise of Moore County, Wendi Russell, The Arc of Moore, Juilet McMillan, Southern Pines Housing Authority, Kelly Hutchinson, R.E.F.O.R.M., Kishia Dunlap, Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools
Guests:

Martha Beatty, Hoke County

Call to Meeting:
Tim Emmert welcomed members and gave an overview of the meeting agenda. 

Introduction of the members and agencies present.
The June minutes was recommended for approval.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Old Business:

Wanda Feldt presented an update from the B.O.S. Steering Committee:

Request that all agencies be sure that they have filled out a contact sheet and returned it to Wanda.  We currently have twenty one agencies in our continuum that are registered.
A reminder was made that if you are receiving money from H.U.D. you are required to update the regional committee on the program at every meeting.

The application process for CoC funding has been made more formal.  The regional committee will have to fill out a project application approval form.  The regional committee will have to vote on the rank of the applications as to what order they want them to be looked at.

New Business:
A presentation was given by Wanda Feldt and Donna McCormick on what programs are offered by Sandhills Center LME.

S.C.A.P. presented the numbers they are serving through their transitional housing.  The Moore County unit served 12 individuals including four families with 8 children and 4 adults.  There are no vacancies in Moore County at this time.   Richmond County served 8 individuals including 2 adults and 6 children.  There is one vacancy in Richmond County.  Anson County served 5 individuals including 2 adults and 3 children.
It was decided by the committee that meeting in August was necessary and that the meeting would be held on the 24th of August at 9:30.  In case this was a “special meeting” as outlined in Section 4.6 of the bylaws, the chair asked for, and received, approval from two agencies to hold this special meeting.
The committee discussed an amendment to the by-laws. The amendment is to introduce the following policy on inclement weather:

"The closure of a county school system in any one of the four counties in our region will cancel any ARMM meeting scheduled on the date of that closure.  Given the effect that weather may have on communications, it is understand that this may not be confirmed in advance.  Members are advised to consult WRAL website or a local T.V.  stations for closings.
Motion to amend was made, second was offered and vote was carried to amend the by-laws as stated.

Motion to adjourn was made and carried.

Meeting Adjourned.
